
CORPORATION OF THE TOWNSHIP OF SOUTH GLENGARRY 
 
 

MOVED BY RESOLUTION NO 

 

SECONDED BY DATE March 1, 2021 

WHEREAS COVID-19, a disease caused by the 2019 novel coronavirus, has resulted 

in the deaths of almost 7,000 Ontarians; 

AND WHEREAS Canada currently lags behind dozens of nations in terms of the 

proportion of the population that has received doses of COVID-19 vaccines; 

AND WHEREAS the federal government has moved too slowly and is failing to foster 

domestic vaccine-production capacity; 

 
AND WHEREAS the number of administered vaccines in Ontario is not keeping 

pace with the number of doses that have been received by the provincial 

government; 

 
AND WHEREAS the provincial COVID-19 vaccine booking system is not yet 

operational; 

 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council of the Township of 

South Glengarry urges Premier Doug Ford and the Province of Ontario to procure 

approved COVI0-19 vaccines to be distributed to the residents of the Province of 

Ontario, increase the Province's vaccination rate to keep pace with the doses that 

have been received and accelerate the launch of its COVID-19 vaccine booking 

system; 

 
AND FURTHERMORE that this resolution be forwarded to Premier Doug Ford, 
MPP Jim McDonell, Hon. Christine Elliot, Minister of Health, Hon. Peter 
Bethlenfalvy, Minister of Finance and all Ontario municipalities. 

 CARRIED DEFEATED POSTPONED 

 


